Gina Inguanzo

From:

Joseph Sosa

Sent:

Wednesday, January 10, 2018 9:20 AM

To:

Gina Inguanzo

Subject:

FW: Human Trafficking Awareness

----Original Message-----

From: Manny Cid

Sent: Tuesday, December 12, 2017 12:39 PM To: Joseph Sosa <SosaJ@miamilakes-fl.gov>

Cc: Gina Inguanzo < Inguanzo G@miamilakes-fl.gov>

Subject: RE: Human Trafficking Awareness

Yes, I'll place on the agenda for January. Have Michelle attending so she can speak about the event.

----Original Message-----

From: Joseph Sosa

Sent: Monday, December 11, 2017 10:04 AM To: Manny Cid <CidM@miamilakes-fl.gov> Subject: FW: Human Trafficking Awareness

Mr. Mayor,

Reminder for the below request, this will have to an item for the next council meeting. If so, I will ask Michelle form Lumina to change the date like 2 weeks after approval by the council.

Joseph

----Original Message----

From: Lumina Massage Inc. [mailto:luminamassage.miami@gmail.com]

Sent: Tuesday, December 05, 2017 6:28 PM To: Joseph Sosa <SosaJ@miamilakes-fl.gov> Subject: Human Trafficking Awareness

Dear Joseph,

January is Human Trafficking Awareness month. As a local massage therapy business in Miami Lakes, I feel it would be an excellent time to bring this important subject to light in our community.

Wellness oriented businesses that offer legitimate and therapeutic massage are negatively affected by "massage parlors". And yet, the trend for alternative health care providers is a profession people continually seek out in Miami.

Dade County has a staggering number of human trafficking that is disturbing and detrimental to our residents. This topic affects all municipalities in the surrounding area.

As an exemplary town with its new administration, I feel Miami Lakes should take the lead in assisting with bringing this subject to the forefront.

I'm proposing a 2 hour talk and lecture platform at town hall. A variety of guests speakers will give a brief presentation on different areas of human trafficking with an option for Q&A afterwards. I would like to request Saturday January 20th as the date for this event during the early afternoon.

With so many young families with children in the community, it's vital that we do everything possible to educate regarding this matter.

I look forward to your response. Please contact me at (305)900-8285.

Best regards, Michelle Orchid Rodriguez, LMT